
The reason I voted NO on HB 2982B is because it does not comply with Article 4 Section 21 of Oregon’s 
Constitution, Senate Rule 13.02, or ORS 171.134. This Bill needs to comply with these provisions before 
moving forward. 
While I agree with the premise of HB 2982B and would have voted Yes if this bill comply with the 
previously stated provisions.  
Thank you.   Senator Dick Anderson 
 
 


